
 

 

 
 

 
     

       
 

                         
 

                               
                        

 
                            
 

                          
 

                              
                           

                       
                           
                             

                             
         

 

                              
                     

 
 

                            
                     

                          
                               

                    
                    
                                

                         
 

 

 

MINUTES 
BOARD OF HEALTH 

Tuesday, October 6, 2015 

The Board of Health held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 6, 2015 

Present were Dr. Mary T. Brophy, M.D., Board Member; George F. Fiske, III, Board Member; Dr. 
Craig S Andrade, Board Member; Louis E. Tartaglia, Jr., Executive Health Officer; 

1. Approved the minutes of the Board of Health Meeting held on September 1, 2015. 

2. Approved the fees collected by the Department for the month of September 2015. 

3. Denied unanimously the request of Ms. Annette Randall for the keeping of a horse or 
horses on her property located at 164 Bellevue Ave. An additional letter from a 
neighbor/abutter was read into the record speaking against the request. Ms. Randall 
was not present for the meeting and no information regarding the legality of adding 
onto the existing shed re: building permit, lot line setbacks and any zoning issues were 
submitted to the three member Board as was requested by them in a previous meeting 
held on August 4, 2015. 

4. Unanimously approved the request of Hammond Street LLC for the use of land for a 
Cemetery surrounding an unimproved portion of Hammond Street with the following 
stipulations: 

A) Hammond Street LLC. to submit to the Board, the agreement with the Sisters of 
Jesus Crucified and the Sorrowful Mothers pertaining to their existing cemetery. 

B) Hammond Street LLC to submit to the Board, the agreement with Lovell pertaining 
to the swapping of a portion of land to ensure the Cemetery traffic does not flow 
between the two (2) properties owned by the Lovell families. 

C) Complete “As Builts” to be submitted by Hammond Street LLC. 
D) That no crematory be built within the proposed Cemetery for at least a period of five 

(5) years from the initial date of the operation of the proposed Cemetery.

 5. Schedule the next Board of Health meeting 



 


